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Mr. Jesse Dodson, committee chair, called the meeting to order at 2:31 p.m. with introductions.  

Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

After reviewing the minutes of the previous meeting, a motion was made to approve the minutes.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Office of Instruction/Advisory Committee Business:

Agenda format change. Dedra Daehn reported that the advisory committee agenda format has been changed. The main format change reflects a time column, which places an amount of time to be used for each agenda item with the majority of the meeting focused on the committee’s work plan. Clark College acknowledges and appreciates the time the industry members take out of their schedules and the change in the agenda format is one way to more effectively use the members’ time.

Advisory training(s). This fall Clark College hosted its first advisory committee chair training seminar. It was well attended with about 50-60 people in attendance including faculty and industry members. This seminar will continue on an annual basis. 

Ms. Daehn reported that also this year a new advisory committee member training is available to members. This training will be available online at the new members’ convenience. A survey will be taken later this year to find out how effective it is. 

Rosters. All of the committee rosters are updated at each meeting to help us ensure that the employer/employee ratio is 50% for each group. The State of Washington requires that this information is tracked. The state defines an employer as someone with hiring and firing power.

Perkins funding. Ms. Daehn reported that last spring the college was awarded $575,808 in Perkins funding. It is federal finding that comes through the state and supports Clark’s career and technical programs. The primary focus of using these funds is to prepare students for the workplace, help them improve their technical skills as well as their academic skills. 

Worker retraining funds. Ms. Daehn discussed another source of funding available to Clark College and that is the Worker Retraining funds, received from the state. The amount of money awarded for 2012-13 was over $1,000,000. This funding is used to support and provide education, training, and career services for dislocated and unemployed workers. Students coming in to Clark who have been laid off or dislocated may be eligible for financial aid and other monetary support because of the Worker Retraining program. These moneys can also support some of Clark’s adjunct faculty and equipment needs.

Vision 2020. Clark is gearing up for the next planning cycle and part of the planning will include a new campaign called, “Vision 2020.” This campaign will help the college look ahead a few years and figure out where the college will be in the year 2020 by gaining input from students, faculty and staff, advisory committee and community members. Ms. Daehn asked the committee to think about what the Professional Baking  program will look like; what equipment and curriculum will be needed to stay with industry standards and help this program continue to be effective and successful. She encouraged the committee to put this item on the work plan to be discussed at future meetings. 
Industry reports. Ms. Daehn reported that updated industry job and market reports are available on the Professional Baking Advisory website. This information reflects that the baking industry is strong in the Vancouver/Portland area. She encouraged the members to take a look at the reports at their convenience. 
Virtual Notebook. Ms. Daehn showed the committee a new informational tool called the Virtual Notebook. It is used internally for Clark’s program improvement process. The notebook shows data on all of the programs at the college. Data includes information on current students in the program, outcomes, retention, graduation rates, data on employment, and industry and labor market information, to name a few. It shows program benchmarks, however, not all the information has been finalized yet. The college will be working with faculty to make appropriate changes to the information to better support the information needs of each program. 

Director/Division Chair Report:
Division Chair Ian Titterton reported that the Professional Baking program continues to be full every quarter. The program has more graduates leaving with a full certificate of completion and/or associate’s degree than ever before. He is pleased to announce that Clark’s Professional Baking program is becoming more recognized and the bread making program here is far more in-depth than other programs. Ian reported that most other bread making programs in our area have just 2 weeks of bread making instruction per year, where Clark’s program includes six weeks of bread making instruction. Many of the students are being picked up by local employers; in fact, Committee Chair Jesse Dodson said that he hires most of the interns that Clark sends to him at New Seasons Market. 
Professor Titterton reported that the Culinary program at Clark continues to go through a major reorganization. Ian hopes that Clark will see the value of both of the Culinary and Baking programs and decide to expand them. He asked the committee to think about what the program needs as far as curriculum, staff, and equipment, and report back to him via email or a phone call. Ian will take the summer off and next year he will be retiring. He’d like his last year as head of the Professional Baking program to be the most productive and progressive year ever. 
Work Plan:
The committee looked at the 2011-2012 work plan. 
Curriculum facilities and equipment. This will stay on the work plan as is and ongoing.

Instructional quality and effectiveness. Ian reported that products are always being developed for resale in the retail store. He also reported that when the program is top-heavy with management students, he has one student helping the instructor lead the team and another working on a research and development project. 

Instructional and Learning Experience. Ian would like to keep this goal on the work plan and continue to build awareness of Clark’s competitive baking program with bakeries in Vancouver and Portland area.
Under the marketing/public relations goal area, Jesse said that besides continuing to make the Professional Baking website under Clark College known and accessed, he’d like to see the website become more interactive. He suggested a link to testimonials from former students or employers who have hired Clark graduates expressing their positive and successful stories. 
New Business:
Ian expressed his excitement about the new bean to chocolate bar machinery. Ian believes this will be a good illustration for the students to see how raw cocoa beans become a bar of chocolate.
A 12-quart mixer has been purchased. This mixer was needed to replace the mixer that was 20-30 years old. This and the bean-to-chocolate bar machinery were funded by Anderson funding. 
The Culinary task force has been working on rewriting the entire Culinary Arts program and should have their recommendation and proposal in to Clark administration in April 2013. This will help clarify where the baking program is headed. An advisory committee meeting would be advised in summer to strategize what the next steps are. 
There are two graduates who will need internship. 
Jesse reported that there will be a new “commissary” at New Seasons Market. They will begin making bakery items that in the past were bought outside for resale. This will open up new placements for internships from Clark. In about three months from now, Jesse will be ready to accept interns.

Jesse asked if any member had items to discuss and Brittany Brist from the Advising Department announced that come fall quarter there will no longer be a waiting list for the Professional Baking program. Students will join the program on a first come, first served basis.
Ivy Manning has a new cookbook out called, “Crackers & Dips; more than 50 handmade snacks.” All agreed it is a beautifully illustrated and well written cookbook. 

Jesse Dodson summarized the meeting and a spring meeting date was discussed. The committee agreed on Tuesday, April 9, 2013, at 2:30. There will also be another meeting during summer.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:44 p.m.

Prepared/submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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